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Sunday 5 September was Father’s Day. Whilst the College was unable to hold 
our annual Father’s Day Breakfast, students still showed their love for their Dads 
through their efforts in creating some incredible gifts. A big thank you to Bunnings 
Mount Gambier for donating all the materials used in the Reception Artwork pieces.

To view a heart-warming video about what students love doing with their Dad 
please click here.

The College hopes that all Fathers, Grandfathers and those special people in the 
lives of children had a fantastic day!

Father's Day

https://www.facebook.com/TenisonWoodsCollegeMountGambier/videos/528900704842123/
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From the Principal
The Sacraments Of Confirmation And First Eucharist
Archbishop Patrick O’Regan will be in the South East on 
the weekend of 11 and 12 September for the celebration 

of the Sacraments of Confirmation and First Eucharist.  
The celebrations will occur at the Saturday Vigil Mass at 6:00pm 

at St Paul’s, at the 11:30am Mass at St Paul’s on Sunday and at the 11:00am 
Mass on Sunday 26 September at St Alphosnus'. 

There are twenty children who will celebrate the Sacraments of Confirmation 
and Holy Communion in our Parish. The children and their families are well 
prepared and are getting very excited as the weekend approaches.  

In our Catholic tradition we understand that children have been Confirmed 
in their Baptism for the renewal of the gift of the Holy Spirit in their lives, and  
receive the real presence of Christ our Saviour, as our Bread of Life, in their First 
Holy Communion.

Our prayers and best wishes are extended to these children and their families at 
this significant time in their faith journey. 

Congratulations Fr Peter – 50th Anniversary of Ordination
Last Saturday, September 4, marked the 50th anniversary of Ordination to 
the Priesthood of Fr Peter Fountain. We congratulate Father Peter and give 
praise and thanks to God for the gift of his priesthood and his years of faithful  
service to God’s People in many parishes and especially for his ministry in all  
the parishes of the South East.
 
Former Parish Priest of Mount Gambier and Millicent, Fr Richard Morris is a 
classmate of Fr Peter’s, was also ordained on the same day. We also thank God 
for his significant commitment to God and His People and pray for him.
 
Fr Peter has now been transferred to the Penola Hospital to continue his  
recovery and continues to make progress. Please continue to pray for him, visit 
him and send your regards.
 
For this significant anniversary, on Saturday 23 October, at 11:00am we will  
celebrate a Thanksgiving Mass at St Paul's followed by a lunch in the Parish 
Hall. Further details will follow, but in the meantime keep this day free.

Staff Reflection Day – Friday 3 September
On Friday 3 September our staff attended our annual Staff Reflection Day, 
which had the theme “Cry of the Earth and the Cry of the Poor – our response 
through our Head, Heart and Hands.” As the title indicates, staff had an  
opportunity to engage with their head, heart, and hands through a range of  
activities across the day, culminating with a staff Mass at the Saint Paul’s Cath-
olic Church, celebrated by Father Dean.  

Saturday 11 September, 6:00pm
Faustin Chizungu
Joel Clayfield
Mackenzie Harrold
Marie Onema
Eli Pilven
Ethan Brook

Sunday 26 September, 11:00am
Isaac Thami 
Zarah Thami

Sunday 12 September, 11:30am
Saskia Brogan
Tatiana Brogan
Isaac Dwyer
Scarlett Dwyer
Marcon Gemino
Miles Kroon
Anna
Piper Lucas
Caitlin Mugavin
Kade Parker
Kurt Somerville
Maw Ri Thaw

Our 2021 Shining  Lights – A great deal to celebrate – But virtually!
The Friends of Tenison Woods College (Old Scholars Association) is very pleased 
to announce the four 2021 ‘Shining Light’ award recipients.

The awards aim to recognise significant contributions made by former  
students, families or staff to our local and global community in order to inspire 
current and future students about the essence of our community and their call 
to service.

Tenison Woods College and its predecessors, St Paul’s School, Tenison College, 
Marist Brothers Agricultural College, Mater Christi College, St Mary’s School and 
St Joseph’s College value the contributions of all community members, past 
and present and we think it’s important to recognise some of the stand out 
achievements within the community.

In 2021 we look forward to acknowledging the following Shining Light  
recipients:
• Sister Anne Foale
• Sunita Gloster (nee D'Souza)
• Barrie Holmes (dec)
• The Hon Rob Lucas MLC

While we are not able to gather this year in person, we look forward to viewing 
the video stories of these Shining Lights, and enjoy a night of celebration and 
legacy. Watch this space for more details.

Key dates for the commencement of 2022:
A full list of 2022 key dates will follow soon, but to assist with planning I inform 
our College community of dates to commence the 2022 academic year:

Wednesday 26 January 2022 Australia Day Public Holiday
Thursday 27 January 2022 All Teaching Staff commence 
Friday 28 January 2022 Book collection day and Staff planning day
Monday 31 January 2022 Reception, Years 7, 8, 10,11, 12 commence  
     Term 1. 
Tuesday 1 February 2022 All other students commence Term 1.

National Child Protection Week and Safeguarding Sunday 
Safeguarding Sunday is on 12 September and was formerly known as Child 
Protection Sunday. Safeguarding Sunday comes at the end of National Child 
Protection Week (5 – 11 September). The theme this year for National Child  
Protection Week is Every child, in every community, needs a fair go.   The theme 
invites us think further and appreciate that to treat all of Australia’s children 
fairly, we need to make sure every family and community has what kids need to 
thrive and be healthy.  More information can be found here.

Furthermore, the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference sees Safeguarding 
Sunday as a day which seeks to acknowledge the immense damage caused by 
the sexual abuse of children and adults at risk, including by priests, religious 
and lay people within Catholic contexts. As such there is a focus on raising 
awareness of child protection in the context of all types of harm and promoting 
safeguarding policies and procedures. 

Safeguarding Sunday is an opportunity to celebrate children in the life of 
the parish, recognise that they are valued, respected, heard and parishes  
encourage opportunities for children to be involved on the day. Children who 
attend Mass on Safeguarding Sunday will be gifted a notepad with a reading 
and indigenous artwork acknowledging the importance of cultural diversity.

National eSmart Week
As an eSmart School we commit ourselves to the eSmart Schools Framework, 
which is auspiced by the Alannah and Madeline Foundation, and which helps 
us maintain a supportive and connected community to reduce online and  
offline bullying, and increase wellbeing.

During this National eSmart Week we also explore the themes of Responsible 
Action; responsible online sharing, peer sharing, reporting and reflecting. By 
taking responsible action we can all work to keep our young safe online and 
offline, improving cyber safety and reducing cyber bullying, and bullying more 
generally. 

R U OK? Day 2021
During Child Protection Week we also celebrate R U OK? Day on Thursday 9 
September. The message this year is 'Are they really OK? Ask them today.'  
The message appreciates that life's ups and downs happen to all of us.  
So chances are someone we know might be struggling, and our genuine  
support can make a difference whatever they are facing, big or small.  R U 
OK? Day encourages not to wait until someone is visibly distressed or in crisis.  
Rather we are urged to make a moment meaningful and ask them how they’re 
really going. 

Fr Peter Fountain pictured above  
celebrating his 50th anniversary of  
Ordination and pictured at left with  
Parish Priest Father Michael Romeo.

https://www.napcan.org.au/get-involved-2021/
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CIM Team News
Staff Reflection Day
Last Friday 3 September, Tenison Woods College staff  

participated in our annual Staff Reflection Day,  
offering an opportunity to engage with the latest Social  

Justice Statement Cry of the Earth, Cry of the Poor. It also  
allowed staff to engage with their Head, Heart and Hands as they served our  
community and provided flexibility in how staff structured their day for their 
own personal faith formation. Staff explored their knowledge, understanding 
and practices about the Catholic faith tradition and the Catholic Identity and 
Mission of the College. 

Staff started the day with prayer. Examples of different forms of prayer 
that were explored was the use of Catholic prayers online, attending a  
Liturgy at the College, attending an online Liturgy, listening to worship music or  
spending time meditating and praying in nature. The next part of the day 
was spent exploring, engaging and learning about aspects connected to our  
Catholic faith tradition through our Heads. Staff watched famous  
Catholic movies, engaged with the new Crossways curriculum, read Scriptures 
from the Bible, engaged with the Social Justice Statement and listened to  
podcasts. This was followed by activities to enact our faith through our Hearts 
and Hands, bringing alive the mission of the Catholic Church to listen to the 
cry of the earth and the cry of the poor. In these sessions, there were lots of 
group and individual activities. Staff made prayer cards, visited nursing homes,  
prepared meals for the Sunset Community Kitchen, beautified the Tenison 
Woods College grounds, and collected items for families in need, just to name 
a few.

While we will encourage students and staff to wear a touch of yellow, and there 
will be some items to purchase, we are stressing to the school community 
that the day isn’t substantially about yellow ribbon and cupcakes.  Rather the 
day comes from our Catholic Christian educational and values perspective of 
deep care for people.  By embracing the R U ‘really’ OK? Day message for our  
College community, we commit to caring extraordinarily for every member of  
our community every day of the year.

COVID-19 – HHDL The Way Forward
I thank the whole College community for their continued deliberate, careful and 
patient approach to the South Australian COVID-19 restrictions over the past 
week. 

We will continue to deliberately and carefully continue with our HHDL  
Strategy, asserting good Health, good Hygiene and hand washing,  
good Distancing and care for others, and good Learning regardless of student 
location.  

As always, the health and wellbeing of students, families and staff remain our 
priority. If your family are needing to self-isolate please contact your child’s 
teacher and they will ensure that your child’s learning will progress through our 
Connect@Tenison strategy.  

A friendly reminder that masks are still mandatory for Year 7-12 students. 
Therefore, whilst the College does have masks available for students who have 
not brought their own to school, students are reminded of the importance of 
bringing their own. Students who repeatedly forget to bring their mask will have 
a courtesy email sent home to their parent/caregiver. 

It is clear to me that as has been shown by recent national events,  
complacency continues to be our enemy at this time, so I ask that you maintain 
the high HHDL standards which have been achieved since 2020 and continued 
into 2021. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Reception Enrolments 2022
I advise parents and caregivers that interviews are well underway for all 2022 
Term 1 Reception Enrolments. If you have a child who is due to start school in 
2022 and have not lodged an enrolment form, please contact Tracey Davey on  
8725 5455 who will help you organise this.

“Little Lambs” Faith Formation Group
The Little Lambs program is now taking registrations for weekly  
Thursday morning sessions. The registration fee is $10 per child per year and  
entry per session is by gold coin donation. Please grab a brochure and 
a registration form from the Bulletin stands in St Paul’s Church or email  
mgp.littlelambs1@gmail.com.

God Bless,
David Mezinec  |  Principal

The day was varied and engaging and it was inspiring to learn about the depth 
of engagement from staff from across a range of activities throughout the day. 
The day concluded with Mass at St Paul’s, gathering together to celebrate the 
Eucharist and to give thanks for God’s creation that we are called to care for.
Sacrament Celebrations
Last Saturday, the children preparing to celebrate the Sacraments gathered for 
a Family Retreat Day after participating in the Family Mass. The children worked 
with the Parish Rosary Group to make a Rosary that will be blessed and given to 
them on Sunday. They also had a tour of the Sacristy with two Altar Servers and 
practised for the Sacraments of Eucharist and Confirmation. Students prayed 
together and reinforced their knowledge and understanding of the Sacraments 
and the Church through an online quiz.

We ask you to keep these children and their families in your prayers as they 
prepare for a significant weekend.

Youth Mass
The next Youth Mass at St Paul’s Church will take place on Saturday 18  
September at 6:00pm. If you would like to be involved in reading or other  
ministries, please contact Marilena Wilson at the College. The Mass is  
followed by a meal and a gathering of young people. If this is of interest to you 
or a young person you know, please contact the Youth Ministry Coordinator at  
mgp.youth@gmail.com. Please RSVP for catering purposes.

Faith Facts
Answers to last week’s question: Have you ever wondered why people bend 
down on one knee before they sit in the pew at church?

This action is called genuflection. To genuflect is a respectful way to greet Jesus 
upon entering the Church.

Do you know the answer to this week’s question? 

The answer will be in next week’s newsletter! 

Term 3 Masses at the College Chapel 
A Mass is held each Thursday of the term and is led by a different class or year 
level each week. Mass is held at 9:15am in the College Chapel. Until further  
notice, due to current restrictions, only staff members and students of the  
College are permitted to attend. 

Roster for Term 3 Masses:
Week 8 Thursday 9 September – Year 8
Week 9 Thursday 16 September – Year 10
Week 10 Thursday 23 September – Year 7

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator

mailto:mgp.youth%40gmail.com?subject=
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Leader's   
       Latest
Hello, my name is Sophie and with me is my fellow wellbeing leader Lily. 

In Week 7, a comfort day was held for all Year 12 students. This day allowed 
the students to wear comfy clothes and forget about the stress that comes 
with Year 12. Scrolls were purchased from Scroll Queen and the cohort 
enjoyed them together. This was a fantastic way to take a short break before 
the upcoming exams and enjoy the last few weeks the cohort has together. 

The College has been creating awareness for the R U OK? Day message 
across the College community for the past eight years. 

Tomorrow, as with every R U OK? Day, Student Leaders will greet families 
at drop off points around the College grounds and outside of classrooms 
before school begins, proudly offering yellow ribbons and R U OK? Day 
stickers. Before handing the ribbons and stickers over, students must 
take a pledge to ask their friends ‘Are you okay?’ Staff and students are 
encouraged to wear a touch of yellow for the day. Adding to the energy and 
spirit of the day, music will fill the school grounds at every class change and 
to mark recess and lunch. 

Student Leaders under the guidance of Year 12 Wellbeing Leaders have 
organised lunch time activities, including:
• Class and buddy year level activities utilising the R U OK? Day resources
• Visit from community agencies, Headspace and StandBy – support 
 after suicide
• Writing kind messages for students and sharing photos of happy life  
 moments
• Therapy dog visits
• Making friendship bands
• Food stalls selling yellow cupcakes and jellies
• The amazing August Melodies band sharing their talents
• A Basketball match - Teachers vs Year 12 students
• Junior School Disco

Staff members are also encouraged to participate in the day with each 
person asked to carry out an act of kindness to another staff member 
(selected at random). The R U OK? Day message is more relevant and 
significant in our community this year more than ever. 

Sophie Skeer and Lily Engel | Wellbeing Leaders

Netball Success for Heidi Clark
Congratulations to HPE and Outdoor Education Teacher, Heidi Clark, as 
she recently won the A Grade Best & Fairest for the Mid South East Netball 
Association! Heidi enjoyed a stellar season with Mt Burr, as she also won the 
Senior Consistency Award, as well as being named in the 2021 Mid South East 
Association Team of the Year. Well done, Heidi!

Photo courtesy of the Mid South East Netball Association Facebook page.

SAPSASA Soccer
Last week, our SAPSASA soccer players ventured to Adelaide to play in the State 
finals. The games were played at Barratt Reserve, West Beach against other 
country and metro teams. The Year 7 boys team recorded 7 wins and a draw to 
secure top spot in Division 1. A superb effort by the team! The Year 6 boys team 
were runners-up in the competition, finishing second to Gawler. The Year 6 and 7 
girls team won 2 games from their 6, as they finished fourth.

Well done to all involved!

Year 6 Boys
Esaie Kulimushi
Ben Imani
Flynn Gray
Eamon Wombwell
Hamish
Lawson Fennell
Liam Bidese

Year 7 Boys
Marcus Gajic
Nico Teodoro
Marcus Gajic
Nico Teodoro
Oscar Livingstone
Ryley Stephenson
Desire Kinyamba
Kahne Jeffrey

Tina Opperman | R-6 Sports Coordinator

Year 6 and 7 Girls
(Pictured below)
Ruby Shepherd
Ava Prosperi-Porta
Czara Kumbhare
Louise O'Callaghan
Ashlyn Cornolo

Heidi is pictured with Association President, Sara Gray, and Runner-Up Best & 
Fairest, Abbey Duncan.
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Parent Webinars 
E-Smart Week

eSafety's Parent Guide to Popular Apps
The first Parent Webinar, as part of National Child Protection Week, was held on 
Tuesday 7 September at 12:30pm to 1:30pm. This webinar was aimed at helping 
parents and carers to understand online sexual harassment and image-based 
abuse, (non-consensual sharing of intimate images). 

It is designed for parents and carers of young people aged 13-18.

It covered: 
• the difference between online sexual harassment and image-based abuse
• how to report online sexual harassment to social media companies
• how to report image-based abuse to eSafety and when to report to police
• where to get support if you feel upset or worried about something that has  
 happened online.

eSafety's Guide to Online Sexual Harassment and Image-Based Abuse
The second Parent Webinar will be held on Thursday 9 September at 12:30pm to 
1:30pm. This webinar will help parents to learn how to help young people safely 
use popular apps including TikTok, Instagram, Snapchat and YouTube.

This webinar is designed for parents and carers of young people aged 8-13.

It will cover: 
• an explanation of the popular apps used by young people
• case studies, research, and targeted advice 
• ways you can support the young people in your life to have safe, enjoyable  
 online experiences.

Parents can choose to attend each webinar with their child or share resources 
with them afterwards from the webinar package.

Tania Sigley  |  Director of Wellbeing

Poplars Soap Dishes to Unpackaged
Poplars students have worked in the College's Project Recology space to create 
amazing soap dishes! These soap dishes have been made using recycled bottle 
tops which have been shredded, melted and moulded into large sheets of 
plastic, with each dish containing at least 40 bottle caps!

Students assisted our Sustainability team in sorting the bottle tops into their 
different types and colours and loading them into the shredder, before adding 
the plastic to the moulds to be melted. Students also sanded, buffed and cut 
the dishes for the finished product, which are then sold at the Unpackaged shop. 
These dishes have proved very popular with customers!

Well done to all on an amazing end-result; be sure to check out the soap dishes 
at the Unpackaged shop at 121 Commercial Street West, Mount Gambier!

Alex Window  |  Poplars Coordinator

Stage 1 Outdoor Education Camp
Last week the Stage 1 Outdoor Education students completed their first outdoor 
bushwalking and mountain biking experience as a part of their SACE studies. 
The highlight of the camp was the completion of the 12km coastal trek and the 
mountain biking experience run by Tracx Robe. The camp was a great success 
with students having opportunities to actively demonstrate their new knowledge 
of minimal impact camping practices and camp craft techniques.  

Heidi Clark  |  Outdoor Education Teacher

Make A Difference (M.A.D.) Elective
Students in the M.A.D. Year 7 and Year 8 elective classes have been engaged in 
a range of activities to help groups in our community. They have been working 
independently to identify areas of need and then use their gifts and talents to 
meet these needs. 

Already students have visited the Vinnies Shop to learn how it operates, organised 
and run stalls at the Charity Day, made biscuits for the Sunset Community 
Kitchen, written prayers and found awareness raising clips for the Paralympic 
athletes and The World Day of Peace, sorted recycling and made Father’s Day 
prayer cards for our Parish Churches. 

Future activities are an end of term disco, celebrating the Feast day of Father 
Tenison Woods and a beach clean up. These students are well and truly living 
out the words of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop ,'Never see a need without doing 
something about it’ and our school motto,  ‘Let Your Light Shine’.

The M.A.D. students are running a raffle in the lead up 
to Team Colours Day here at the College on Friday 24 
September. The prize is a Port Power Guernsey, signed 
by the 2010 Team, that was recently donated to the 
Vinnies Shop. All money raised will be given to our local 
Vinnies to be used to help local families in need. Even If 
you are not a Power fan, please consider still buying a 
ticket for someone who is. Or maybe buying a ticket for 
your favourite Crows Supporter? Tickets can be bought by 
sending money in an envelope with your name and phone 
number to Chris Lloyd in the Library.

Chris Lloyd  |  Year 7-9 CIM Leader
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Scholastic Book Club Issue 6 Orders
All Scholastic Book Club Issue 6 orders are due by Monday 13 September through 
the LOOP online ordering platform or returning the Scholastic catalogue order 
form to your child’s classroom teacher with the correct money. LOOP is the 
easiest way for you to order and pay online for your child’s book club order if you 
wish to pay by credit card and the books will be delivered to class. You can place 
your child’s order at scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using the LOOP app, which can 
be downloaded from the App Store or Google Play. Just follow the prompts to 
create a new account if it is your first-time ordering (only one account per family 
is required).  

If you have any questions please contact me via email at:
courv@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Happy reading!!

Vanessa Courtney  | Junior School Teacher

SAPSASA Hockey
Archie Aitkin, Jeremy Mackenzie, Noah Clark and Owain Earle have represented 
the Lower South East at the SAPSASA Hockey Country Carnival on Monday 30 
August to Wednesday 1 September. There were 10 games played over the two 
and a half days against teams from all over Country SA, with the Metro teams 
playing later in the week. The Lower South East team started strong and won all 
4 of their games on the Monday. They continued to play well on Tuesday winning 
two games and narrowly losing two games. The Lower South East finished on 
a positive note, winning both of their games on Wednesday. All Tenison Woods 
College representatives managed to score goals. The Lower South East finished 
third overall in the Country Carnival. They all played very well and their hockey 
improved across the week.

Our sole representative in the girl’s team was Sarrah Ryan who had a wonderful 
carnival scoring 4 goals over the two days and gaining 2 best player awards. 
Sarrah and her team were 2nd in their draw, coming home with a silver medal. 

Tina Opperman   |  R-6 Sports Coordinator

Barrie Holmes

ST PAUL’S & MARIST BROTHER'S
AGRICULTURAL COLLEGE 

(1948 - 1959)

S H I N I N G   L I G H T

2 0 2 1

Sunita Gloster

ST MARY’S (1974-1980)
ST PAUL’S (1981)

TENISON COLLEGE (1982-1986)
 

Sister Anne Foale

MATER CHRISTI COLLEGE 
(1963-1970)

 

P R E S E N T I N G  T H E  2 0 2 1  R E C I P I E N T S

The Hon Rob Lucas 

ST. MARY’S (1959 - 1961) 
MARIST BROTHER'S 

AGRICULTURAL COLLEGE 
(1962 - 1969)

 

M L C( D E C )

Visit our Facebook Page and join our free Virtual Sining Light Awards Celebration Event:
https://fb.me/e/1Hx9plvO6 

Pictured L-R: Archie Aitken, Owain Earle, Jeremy Mackenzie, Noah Clark, 
Sarrah Ryan and Rhys Earle.

http://scholastic.com.au/LOOP
mailto:courv%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://fb.me/e/1Hx9plvO6
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Hot  Shots Tennis
On Monday 6 September a group of Year 3/4/5 students participated in Hot 
Shots Tennis at Olympic Park. The students played in a range of round robin 
games against Kongorong, Reidy Park and Penola Primary Schools. The focus 
of Hot Shots is to support maximum participation whilst proving a supportive 
opportunity for those new to tennis to have a go and those more experienced to 
refine their skills. Students Hiram and Ruby were award the sportsmanship awards 
for Tenison Woods College both displaying qualities and values on a supportive 
and encouraging team member. 

Donna Johnson | Year 5 Teacher
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Upcoming Events:
Thursday 9 September
• R U OK? Day

Friday 10 September
• Music Photos, Lecture Theatre
• Year 3-6 Assembly, 2:05pm - 2:35pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium
• Reception - Year 2 Assembly, 2:40pm - 3:10pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Saturday 11 September
• Parish Mass, 5:00pm, St Paul's Church
• Confirmation and First Holy Communion, 6:00pm - 7:00pm, St Paul's  
 Church

Sunday 12 September
• Confirmation and First Holy Communion, 11:30am - 12:30pm, St Paul's  
 Church

Monday 13 September
• Catch Up School Photos, Boardroom
• Year 10 PLP Session 10, 8:55am - 10:15am
• Year 8/9, 10 and Open Netball Finals, Adelaide
• Year 8/9 and Open Boys Soccer, Adelaide 

Tuesday 14 September
• Year 8/9, 10 and Open Netball Finals, Adelaide
• Year 8/9 and Open Boys Soccer, Adelaide
• SAPSASA Basketball, Adelaide

Wednesday 15 September
• Year 8/9 and Open Boys Soccer, Adelaide
• SAPSASA Basketball, Adelaide

PAGE 8

Family Business Directory Launch
Tenison Woods College invites families to be a part of our new Family Business 
Directory, which is free of charge for current families of the College.

This may assist when making decisions to support local businesses, especially 
those within our College Community!

To be included, please send the following information to the PR and Events  
team at news@tenison.catholic.edu.au: 
 
Family Surname (not for publishing): 
Business Name: Sample Family Business
Business Phone Number: 1800 SAMPLE
Business Email Address: sample@familybusiness.com.au 
Business Website: www.sample.com.au 
And your business logo or photo (small file size is fine) 
 
We look forward to seeing many College families businesses get involved!
If you have any questions, please contact myself herrj@tenison.catholic.edu.au. 

Jessica Herring | Manager Public Relations, Marketing and Events Department

Counsellor's Corner
This week we will focus on Micro Habits to parent better and help the parent/
child relationship. We invite you to read this insightful excerpt by parent expert 
Michael Grose:

The Japanese concept of Kaizen states that small habits are easy to do as they 
require no willpower. In time, they become a natural part of what you do, and 
you’re performing better, in this case parenting better, before you know it.

Following are five micro-habits that will impact positively your relationship with 
your child. You are encouraged to create your own micro-habits, but this list will 
get you started.

Greet your child with a smile every day
“Make a good first impression as first impressions count.” There’s incredible 
wisdom in this saying as your first interaction with someone will set the tone for a 
great day.    Make your first interaction with your child each day a happy, positive 
one by greeting them with a smile. Make your eyes light up and not only will you 
put yourself in a good mood, but you’ll establish an atmosphere of warmth for your 
child at the start of the day.

To continue reading the excerpt by Michael Grose click here.

2021 Catch Up School Photos 
Please be advised that catch up school photos will be held next week, on 
Monday 13 September. Students who were absent will be required to have their 
photograph taken, regardless of ordering. 

If you wish to have Family Photos, and did not have these taken on Monday or 
Tuesday, please collect a Family Photo form (one per family) from the Front Office, 
and returned to the Front Office, by FRIDAY 3:30PM for scheduling purposes. 

Jessica Herring | Manager Public Relations, Marketing and Events Department

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform shop will be closed during  
the first week of the school holidays and  
will re-open in the second week.

Tuesday 5 October – 8:00am to 12:00pm
Thursday 7 October – 1:00pm to 5:00pm

The Uniform Shop will be open in Term 
4 every Tuesday morning and Thursday 
afternoon commencing 12 October.

To view the Uniform Policy click here  https://bit.ly/3iQLPJZ
To place an order for uniform items, visit the link here  https://bit.ly/3lBouxF
A reminder that Summer Uniform is required for Term 4.

mailto:news%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:herrj%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45314010/T3_W8_Counsellors_Corner_-_Micro-Habits_to_Parent_Better_Every_Day.pdf
https://bit.ly/3iQLPJZ
https://bit.ly/3lBouxF
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Staf f  Ref lection Day
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TENISON WOODS COLLEGE Mount Gambier   |   Early Learning - Year 12 Co-Educational Catholic College
P: (08) 8725 5455   |   E: info@tenison.catholic.edu.au   |   www.tenison.catholic.edu.au 

TO FIND OUT MORE, CONTACT THE ENROLMENT REGISTRAR: davet@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Have you heard?

Tenison Woods College is pleased to offer free tuition for 2022 Mid-Year Intake Reception Students
This offer is in line with Catholic Education South Australia’s initiative to assist families with the financial implications of the COVID-19 pandemic.
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https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/reception-enrolments-2022
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after school study centre
SENIOR SCHOOL - PRC COMMON ROOM

MONDAY:
RESEARCH PROJECT
PLP
CHEMISTRY
MATHS

TUESDAY:
P.E.
PSYCHOLOGY
BIOLOGY
MATHS
ENGLISH

THURSDAY:
CHEMISTRY
ENGLISH
MATHS
TECH STUDIES

Studiosity connects Australia’s best and 
brightest educators to students during 
homework time.

Students can easily access the Studiosity site 
via the link on the Portal@TWC page.

ART AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST, TUTORING IS 

PROVIDED EACH NIGHT FOR STUDENTS

PAGE 11

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312124/After_School_Study_Centre_-_Feb_2021_3.pdf

